
CLERKS REPORT 

This is the 2nd spring we have enjoyed the masses of daffodils that have come up in 

front of this building, under the trees, in the gardens of Carrington Village Hall, 

around the war memorial and along the banks and verges near the memorial, these 

were kindly donated 2 springs ago by County Cllr Tom Ashton and planted by 

councillors, residents, the new Bolingbroke gardening club and Tom himself. 

A group of residents and councillors have created an emergency plan for the two 

villages, many people have come forward with suggestions of how they might help 

in an emergency.  

The Emergency Planning officer from Lincolnshire County Council, is helping up 

with the next stages.  

When it is ready, details will be included along with other local information, in a 

Parish Council booklet & delivered to all homes in the area, it is hoped that we can 

raise enough money from advertisers to cover the printing costs.   

The play area now has large bins & although not completely rubbish free, they 

certainly help & we hope that those that use it for recreational & dog walking 

purposes either take their waste home with them or use the bins provided. 

The path to the church & the church yard have kindly been cleared by residents & 

councillors which a brilliant community effort. 

Speed limits throughout the villages remains an issue, it is an item on the agenda 

and it is hoped that highways can help us. 

Grass verges will be cut by LCC twice a year 1st cut between in May/June & 2nd cut 

September/October 

In Carrington & New Bolingbroke we have 2 community halls that are available to 

hire for your functions & also have a variety of clubs & groups that you might like to 

attend, as a community we would miss these halls so please try to support them.  

The council has a face book page Carrington and newbolingbroke parish council, 

which we put local information on, this page is not for abusing council members or 

residents, if you have a complaint or questions please contact the clerk directly via 

email. However if you know of events in the area or just outside then please let the 

clerk know & it will be posted on the facebook page. 


